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Rail Forum Europe – Invitation to extend the Year of Rail to 2022  

Brussels, 21 June 2021 

Dear Commissioner,  

As President and Members of the Managing Board of Rail Forum Europe – the European Parliament association dedicated 

to rail transport – and enthusiastic supporters of the 2021 European Year of Rail, we are witnessing with concern the 

difficulties in unleashing the full potential of activities to promote rail, due to current sanitary context. 

When in the course of 2020 the EU decided to dedicate 2021 to celebrate railways, nobody could foresee that the pandemic 

would last this long, with the ongoing effects everybody can see today.  

While the epidemiological situation continues to improve in many Member States and the roll out of vaccination campaigns 

in Europe is further accelerating, it is regrettably clear that during the past few months efforts to promote rail have been 

significantly affected by the pandemic.  

The situation unfortunately will continue to prevent any possibility to organise in-person events and other public gatherings 

at least for the first half of this year.  

The European Year of Rail is a unique opportunity to showcase rail and its key contribution to EU citizens and business, and 

to a smart, digital and sustainable mobility system that reconciles performance and reduction of CO2 emissions. 

In order to make the most out of the unique opportunity and of the resources put in place by all the supporters of the Year 

of Rail, we invite you to consider the possibility of extending this outstanding initiative until December 2022 in order to 

make it an even greater success. 
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Andrey Novakov (President), Anna Deparnay-Grunenberg (Vice-President), István Ujhelyi (Vice-President), Cesar Luena, Dominique Riquet, 
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